
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Social Skills Group; July, 2017 

 Common Courtesy  

WǳƭȅΩs Social Skills Group was about Common Courtesy. What is 

common courtesy? Courtesy can be thought of as similar to respect, 

ŀƴŘ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ǘŀƭƪ ŀōƻǳǘ άŎƻƳƳƻƴ ŎƻǳǊǘŜǎȅΣέ ƛǘ ƛƳǇƭƛŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ 

an attitude of consideration and respect that all people should have 

towards one another. 

So, why should I be courteous to others? Well, there are many 

reasons. Being consistently respectful in all situations allows you to 

build a reputation as a kind and considerate person. People remember your actions, and if people know you 

have a history of being courteous, they feel more safe and comfortable around you, which may lead to 

becoming friends with other courteous people, others offering spontaneous favors to us, or even job 

opportunities. Also, if you have a reputation of being not courteous, others will tend to not want to give you 

respect. It really pays to have a good reputation! 

LǘΩǎ ŎƭŜŀǊ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŎƻƳƳƻƴ ŎƻǳǊǘŜǎȅ ƛǎ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǘƘƛƴƎΣ ōǳǘ Ƙƻǿ Řƻ L Řƻ ƛǘΚ hŦǘŜƴǘƛƳŜǎΣ ŎƻƳmon courtesy is 

ŀǎ ǎƛƳǇƭŜ ŀǎ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦ άǿƘŀǘ Řƻ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿŀƴǘ ŦǊƻƳ ƳŜΚέ LŦ ȅƻǳ ǘƘƛƴƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǳǇ 

ǘƻ ŀ ŘƻƻǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘŀƴŘǎ ŦǳƭƭΣ ƛǘΩǎ Ŝŀǎȅ ǘƻ ŦƛƎǳǊŜ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ƛǘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƻǇŜƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƳΦ 

Or if you think about someone ǎƻǳƴŘ ŀǎƭŜŜǇ ŀǘ ƴƛƎƘǘΣ ƛǘΩǎ Ŝŀǎȅ ǘƻ ƛŘŜƴǘƛŦȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǳƴƭŜǎǎ ƛǘΩǎ ŀƴ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅΣ ǘƘŜȅ 

ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƘŜƳ ŀǘ пŀƳΦ Lǘ Ŏŀƴ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ŀǎ ǎƛƳǇƭŜ ŀǎ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ōƻǎǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ŀ 

ǇƘƻƴŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ŀ ǎƛŎƪ ŘŀȅΦ !ƴŘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƘŀǾƛƴg trouble thinking about what other people 

might want you to do, you can even try thinking of yourself in a similar situation and think about what you 

would like others to do for you. 

Having common courtesy takes practice in order to use it consistently. The good news is, that even if you 

have developed a reputation for being rude or inconsiderate, it is never too late to change. When you start 

showing common courtesy on a regular basis, you will very quickly develop a reputation for being a kind and 

considerate person. And any time you are confused about what to do, ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŜ άDƻƭŘŜƴ wǳƭŜΥέ ǘǊŜŀǘ 

others the way you want to be treated.  
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Hamilton House News  

This month we celebrated one of the best 

holidays, Independence Day! Everyone is 

enjoying the beautiful weather and 

getting out as much as possible! 

Everyone loves good art! Well this month 

Jeff, Ellen, Sean, and Juan got to spend 

some time down at the 400 block 

admiring the beautiful chalk drawings of 

artists around the Wausau area. Everyone 

agreed that the winning chalk drawing, of 

Zelda, was a great choice! tŀƳΩǎ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊΣ 

Shelby did an awesome space scene with 

an astronaut. We love all the fun activities 

that go on at the 400 Block during the 

summer. 

The balloon glow and Rib fest also took 

place this month at the Wausau Airport! 

Jeff, Ellen, and Juan walked around the 

airport, enjoyed the beautiful day looking 

at all the attractions there were along with 

smelling all the delicious ribs that were 

being made! Ellen told staff that the lines were ridiculously long, but people must like the ribs if 

they wait that long! 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 

The 400 Block was the place to be this month! Sean and Jeff went to two Concerts on the Square. 

One was reggae music and the other was rock and roll. Sean said he enjoys the music and hanging 

out with friends. 

Flower pot update: our plants are still trying to grow those flowers! They have been getting 
plenty of water from Mother Nature this month! We might have to plant them in the ground to 
get them to come to life! 
 

 

 

Seventh Street Suites Update 

The7th Street garden is doing great thanks to 

ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ help. Crystal and another resident did a 

wonderful job doing a major weeding of the garden. 

7th Street has been using some of the vegetables 

from the garden for suppers. Some things we have 

made were: tacos, salads and sandwiches along with 

mini spinach quiches with the lettuce and spinach. 

Some of the cornstalks have tassels on them, the 

cucumbers are 

starting to form 

below the flowers 

and there are lots of green tomatoes and flowers on the tomato 

plants. Nice job everyone, thanks for all your help.  

Our very own car buff, Shawn made his annual trip to Iola, WI 

with his father for the Iola Car Show which is a top ten show 

ƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭƭȅΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜŘ ŎŀǊǎ ǿŜǊŜ /ŀƳŀǊƻǎ ŀƴŘ CƛǊŜōƛǊŘǎΦ 

Shawn looks forward to this trip every year with his dad to check 

out all the cars from across the country and to see the exhibits 

with toys cars and memorabilia.  

On July 12, it was a beautiful day and we decided to have an 

impromptu picnic at 7th Street. We went to Bluegill Bay Park in Rib Mountain.  Mike S and another 

client brought their fishing gear and spent a lot of time working on their tackle.  Zoua and another 

client went for a walk with staff, and Timothy enjoyed relaxing in the park shelter. Everyone 

enjoyed subs from Subway and agreed it was a great day to get out of the house.   

A special note from Mary Kolbeck, Manager of the 7th Street Suites apartment program: I would 

like to thank all the wonderful staff working at 7th Street Suites, it is very busy in the apartments 

especially in the summer months with all the vacations requests. When I took a week off in July, I 

came back and things had gone smoothly and everything was well taken care of.  Thanks again to 

everyone for being accommodating and filling in where needed.   

 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 

Speaking of working hard, ƭŜǘΩǎ ǘŀƭƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƘŀǊŘ ǿƻǊƪŜǊǎ 

at Seventh Street Suites. Mike S has been working at the same 

local restaurant for over a year now!! He is busy in the kitchen 

with a variety of job duties including training new staff. Mike 

also has been doing some mystery shopping where he goes 

into businesses and will observe the cleanliness of the 

business, the condition of the stock and the customer services 

of the associates. Mike then completes an online survey and 

sends it in with his feedback. 

Mike P. is also working at a restaurant as a utility staff and will be completing his 90 day mark very 

soon. Mike is responsible for a variety of tasks including sweeping, dishes, cleaning restrooms, 

and cleaning up the parking lot. Keep up the great job Mike!!  

Crystal continues working two days a week and volunteering twice a week too. We give Crystal a 

lot of credit for giving up her time she could be working and donating time to volunteer.   

Shawn has been volunteering two days a week and working two days a week. He reports he 

enjoys his volunteer job more than his actual job!  

Jackie is working three days a week and volunteers once a week.   

Matt  has been at the same retail store for almost 2 years now, he reports he enjoys the 

electronics department the best, but he fills in other areas of the store when needed.   

Lisa has been working very hard and landed herself a job at the beginning of the summer at a 

local fast food establishment. We knew she could do it!!  

Brittney  is searching and applying for a variety of jobs and will be starting a work trial in the next 

couple weeks. Good Luck Miss Brittney!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Reynolds Place   

Todd took a trip to the Mead Wildlife Sanctuary along with friends at his day program.  He talked 

up a storm about how he enjoyed the trip.  He said the highlight of the trip was seeing some owls 

ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜǊŜΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ¢ƻŘŘΩǎ ŦŀǾƻǊƛǘŜ ōƛǊŘǎΦ  IŜ ŀƭǎƻ ŘƛŘ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 

beautiful flowers they had at the place.  He said the flowers added a lot of color to the 

surroundings.   

The racing season has come, yet there have been more rain out days than racing days.  When the 

clouds part and the racing is going on, Todd and sometimes Lee will go and enjoy the venue.  Part 

of this love of races involves the demolition derbies that happen this summer.  They have already 

attended one during the 4th of July carnival and are now waiting for the Wisconsin Valley Fair 

event to happen.  Todd gets a kick out of the little kids doing the derby with their toy trucks.   

 



 
 
 
 

 

Aaron and Lee took in the Balloon Rally this year.  They hung out to see the balloons and other 

attractions at the Wausau Airport grounds.  These two are also frequent attenders of the water ski 

show in town.  Lee had an adventure at one show where he assisted one of the performers 

retrieve one of their skis.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Prospect Place  

July has been a busy month of fun activities! 

There was not a dry eye at Prospect Place when Heather, Rachel, 

Justin, and Emily ǿŀǘŎƘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿƭȅ ǊŜƭŜŀǎŜŘ ƳƻǾƛŜ άA Dogs 

tǳǊǇƻǎŜέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳŦƻǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƘƻǳǎŜΦ IŜŀǘƘŜǊ said she had seen 

it before, ōǳǘ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ǎǇƻƛƭ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜΦ wŀŎƘŜƭ 

enjoyed the many different dogs that were in the movie. Justin 

liked it so much, he said he needs to watch it again with his 

girlfriend. We give this movie 2 thumbs up!  Heather, Todd, and 

Emily also ǿŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ά5ŜǎǇƛŎŀōƭŜ 

MŜ оέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜŀǘŜǊǎΦ 9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ 

ǘƘƛǎ ƘƛƭŀǊƛƻǳǎ ŎƻƳŜŘȅ ŀƴŘ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ 

get enough of the cute minions!  

Heather, Rachel, TJ, and Mike D enjoyed a picnic at Rib Mountain 

during the month.  Everyone brought their dinner of choice.  Afterward 

the group did some walking and TJ climbed the observation tower.  It 

was a fun way to spend a warm Friday evening! 

 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 

Heather, Rachel, TJ and Mike D also attended an exhibition of reptiles in Rib Mountain.  Heather 

was a little apprehensive at first, but then became more comfortable as the lecturer brought the 

different reptiles around to look at, touch and hold. Heather even became comfortable enough to 

have the Boa Constrictor wrapped around her which was the largest snake brought to the 

exhibition. TJ had no problem at all with any of the reptiles. He allowed the lecturer to let the Boa 

Constrictor wrap itself around his body and laughingly called himself, "the snake whisperer"! 

Rachel liked holding the salamander, which isn't a reptile but an amphibian, and several of the 

snakes. She also allowed the Boa Constrictor to be placed around her. The lecturer described how 

snakes with round pupils are awake during the day and snakes with pupils that are vertical, like 

cats, are awake during the night. She also described where each snake can be found and what they 

like to eat. She explained how snakes shed their skin and brought around a box that had skin which 

was shed for people to look at and feel. She also explained the difference between reptiles and 

amphibians passing around a Salamander, which is an amphibian and a Gecko, which is a reptile. 

Everyone really enjoyed the exhibition and lecture. 

 

There was one night during the month where House Manager Rose was able to take everyone 

ōƻǿƭƛƴƎ ŀǘ 5ŀƭŜΩǎ ²Ŝǎǘƻƴ [ŀƴŜǎΦ  TJ, Heather, and Rose played two games of bowling.  Heather got 

several strikes and spares and seems to be ready for Special Olympics Bowling to start.  TJ did great 

as well and seemed to really be focusing on his form.  Rose did not do so great and got far more 

gutter balls than anything else.  Rachel came along to enjoy some music and laughs with her 

friends.  These guys are practicing for the upcoming Special 

Olympics bowling season! 

Prospect Place was able to join up with clients from the other 

houses to enjoy two nights of karaoke at the Labor Temple.  

Heather, Rachel and Justin enjoyed going where they were able to 

belt out a few tunes, play pool, and spend time with their friends.  

Everyone looks forward to karaoke every month and have fun 

planning which songs they are going to sing ahead of time. 

 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 

Special Olympics News 

There has been a lot going on Special Olympics. Jackie and TJ had a bocce tournament in Appleton. 

WŀŎƪƛŜΩǎ ǘŜŀƳ ǘƻƻƪ пth. There was also a softball tournament the same day in Appleton. Crystal, 

Mike S, Sean, Aaron, Juan, and Justin all tried their best and had fun. Softball season has ended, 

but Flag Football is just getting started for this group and Colton decided to join the fun! Brittany 

has been pretty active in Special Olympics herself, she went along to help volunteer and cheer 

everyone on in Appleton and is now helping coach football!  

 

 

 

4Th of July 

Jeff, Ellen, Juan, Heather, Justin, Rachel, Thomas, Lee, Aaron, Todd, Crystal, Jackie, Shawn, Emily, 

Sarah, John, and Dave all spent an afternoon at Blue Gill Park enjoying a picnic with a cake to 

celebrate !ƳŜǊƛŎŀΩǎ birthday! Jackie, Lee, Aaron, and Justin all spent their time fishing. Jackie 

caught one fish and was very excited about this! She also was close to landing a huge small mouth 

bass. Crystal was the party DJ and played some great music for the wonderful day we had. Juan, 

Thomas, and Crystal threw the football around! Everyone had full stomach and full hearts. Happy 

birthday America! 

 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 

LǘΩǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƛƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ŦǊŜŜŘƻƳ ǿŜ ŜƴƧƻȅ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǳƭŘ 

like to thank our troops and veterans for their service. The 4th of July carnival is smaller than the 

fair in August, but it gets everyone in the mood for some carnival fun! Everyone enjoyed walking 

around the midway, looking at all the rides, games, and food stands. The demolition derby is also a 

huge hit! Heather, Justin, and Emily spent the first afternoon at the 4th of July carnival at Marathon 

Park. Heather played the dart game and won herself a fidget spinner. Heather held 2 bunnies and 

Justin pet a goat. Justin walked around and enjoyed looking at all the vendors and all the fun 

games. Rachel came along the second day and looked at all the vendors and rides. She said she will 

maybe try some rides out at the fair in August. Everyone ended the long holiday weekend watching 

the fireworks at Marathon Park. We were so lucky to have wonderful weather for it! 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If at any time you would like to be removed from this mail list, please click REPLY and simply enter 
UNSUBSCRIBE and your address will be immediately removed from the mailing. 

 

Marathon Residential and Counseling Services has long enjoyed a staff second to none in the 
business of providing personal care services.  We are dedicating this space to honoring our 
employees as they reach longevity milestones with MRCS. 
We offer our sincere thanks and recognition to: 

No anniversaries this month, but our sincerest thank you 
goes to all our dedicated staff, every month. 

   
 

Vacancy Announcements 
Please call Sue (715-551-8568) or Pam (715-432-2818) to discuss your placement and supportive home care needs. 

Additional information regarding our programs is available on our website or by brochure upon request. 

www.mrcs.us 


